

Remember to check out our website:

www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

To see this newsletter in colour on our website E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336-2242



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

| JULY | MONDAY 1ST | MATHS ENTERPRISE WEEK |
|---------|-----------------------------|---|
| 1.30 PM | WEDNESDAY 3RD | SPORTS DAY |
| | Thursday 4th/ Friday 5th | YEAR 6 HIGH SCHOOL INDUCTION DAYS |
| 9AM | FRIDAY 5TH | 1H ASSEMBLY |
| | | COLOURED T SHIRT/BANDANA DAY - DONATE SWEETS |
| 9AM | FRIDAY 12TH | 1M ASSEMBLY |
| | | SILLY SOCKS DAY—DONATE BOTTLES |
| 3.30PM | FRIDAY 12TH | SUMMER FAIR UNTIL 5.30PM |
| | THURSDAY 18TH | YEAR 1 PIRATE DAY |
| 6.30PM | THURSDAY 18TH | YEAR 6 SHOW |
| | FRIDAY 19TH | REPORTS GO OUT TO PARENTS |
| 9AM | TUESDAY 23RD | KS1 CERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY |
| 9AM | WEDNESDAY 24TH | KS2 CERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY |
| | THURSDAY 25TH | NURSERY TRIP TO CANNON HALL |
| | THURSDAY 25TH | YEAR 6 PROM |
| | FRIDAY 26TH | YEAR 6 LEAVERS ASSEMBLY |
| 3.30PM | FRIDAY 26TH | SCHOOL CLOSES |
| 9AM | TUESDAY 3RD | SCHOOL RE-OPENS |
| | SEPTE M BER | |
| - | | |

The Golden Rules

We are kind and gentle
We are prepared for the
school day
We work hard
We look after
property
We listen to people
We are honest



Whole School attendance target for this Year is 97%

This years attendance to date is 95.2%

Please can you help us to raise money for your child's school by helping to set up the Summer Fair from 1:30 pm or run a stall

between 3:30 and 5:00 pm?Please let the office know the time that you can help. Without your support we can't hold events to raise funds for your children.

UNIFORM

There will be an increase in prices
 from September. You can still buy
 at the existing prices from the

Junior office.

HEAD LICE - IMPORTANT !!!!!

PLEASE CHECK YOUR CHILDS HAIR

DID YOU KNOW YOU CAN OBTAIN FREE TREATMENT FROM **CHEMISTS?**

Nursery new September starters

Play session 9th July 9.30-10.30 or 11am— 12pm

If your child starts nursery full time in

September, please check now if you are eligible for the extra 15 hours free—apply for your child care code at

www.Childcarechoices.gov.uk

Inspirational day at Denton Community College for Year 5

The high schools are arranging a day in the new school year for us to visit them

Year 2 children

Please let the office know if you are changing to packed lunches for Year 3. The cost of lunches will be £2.30 from September.

Please apply for free school meals - even if not eligible it benefits the school when you apply.

 $\overset{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\overset{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle$

☆ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ ☆

* RECEPTION

On 12th June the children had a visit from a Paramedic as part of the topic on people who help us. The ☆ children had a great time and loved going in the ambulance.









Free School Meals

You can now apply for Free School Meals online using the following website:

www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims-tameside

Please apply if you are eligible <u>as your child will receive a healthy lunch and school will receive £1320 per year to raise attainment within the school via Pupil Premium - you can still send your child with a packed lunch if you prefer.</u>

If your child is in Year 2 please apply for Free School Meals if you want them to continue to receive a school lunch in September.

Name Labels

Have you remembered to order labels for you child's school uniforms? Please remember to put your child's name in every item of clothing so they can be returned to you quickly if they get misplaced.

We are able to recommend stick-in labels that are washable and last a full school year! These labels are also dishwasher proof and suitable for use in footwear.

<u>Labels can be ordered from: https://www.stikins.co.uk l</u>f you enter Corrie Primary & Nursery School's unique reference number 5034 then school will receive 5% commission on each set of

Sports and health week—Article written by Jaylen R

Competition winner !!

This week, the children of Corrie Primary School took part in sports and health week.

All of the children at Corrie Primary School got to learn new sports that they didn't know existed. They tried things like kick boxing, laser tag, capoeira and lots more. Parents came to watch their children doing the sports.

Charlie and Logan said that their favourite sport was laser tag and basketball.

Mr Griffin said 'the whole school had to do it the week before national sports week because it would have been hard to get all of the people in to school'.

HEALTH & SPORTS WEEK

During the week beginning M During the week beginning Monday 17th June, we had another fantastic sports and health week in school. We really value the importance of sport and in keeping healthy at Corrie and this week is such a brilliant opportunity for the children. It gives them a chance to try out a selection of sports that they would not ordinarily have the opportunity to experience and last week, they had a go at all sorts of things: from Ultimate Frisbee, to Little Bikers, to Laser Tag, to Tchoukball. Unfortunately, the weather wasn't as friendly to us as we were hoping for, so the Sports Day's had to be postponed due to the state of the field, but every event that we had booked in for the week was able to go ahead. If there were any sports that the children tried during the week that they had a real interest in and would like to have another go at outside of school, please contact Mr. Griffin, who will put you in touch with clubs in the community. Congratulations as well, to all the children who won awards in our sports presentation assembly. The full list of winners is below.

Sports Awards 2019

- Corrie Primary School Footballer of the Year 2018/2019 Leticia P
- Corrie Primary School Fair Play Award 2018/2019 Fraser W
- Corrie Primary School All Round Sports Award 2018/2019 Sierra M
- Corrie Primary School Most Improved Sports Person 2018/2019 Dixie B
- Corrie Primary School Key Stage 1 Sports Person of the Year 2018/2019 Jacob L
- Corrie Primary School Sports Person of the Year 2018/2019 Noah J
- Corrie Primary School Sports Person of the Year 2018/2019 Olivia G
- Corrie Primary School Health Ambassador 2018/2019 Hope B-W
- · Corrie Primary School Health Ambassador 2018/2019 Taylor W

Languages Day.

Thursday 27th June was our Languages Day. We all had lots of fun learning songs and dances not only in French but in other languages such as Mandarin too! Some classes did research about famous people from around the World and Y4 had a French breakfast! We all enjoyed sharing our work with each other in Assembly at the end of the day. Well done everyone

Miss Turner

SPORTS DAY WEDNESDAY 3 JULY 1.30PM

PLEASE BRING HATS AND SUN CREAM, WE ARE HOPING FOR NICE WEATHER!!

WE WILL PROVIDE DRINKS FOR THE CHILDREN, PLEASE DO NOT BRING DRINKS OR SNACKS FOR YOUR CHILD.

DON'T FORGET CHILDREN - WEAR YOUR
HOUSE COLOUR
BEVANS—BLUE
HOWES— YELLOW
MOORES—GREEN
WILSON—RED



NURSERY - FROM SEPTEMBER WE HAVE INTRODUCED 30 HOURS CARE.

Places limited

Full day 9am -3.30pm—We can now provide a school lunch at £2.30 for the full time children. You will need to select your child's preference, pay and book your meals in advance, Menu and details available from the offices.

You may qualify for free afternoons and if not - the cost is £55 per week.

Payable in advance to school.

Go to www.childcarechoices.gov.uk to check if you can claim

Message from the Head

Once again the children had an amazing time during sports week, trying new activities and learning new skills. It was great to see so many parents in school supporting their children and joining in with the activities. We hope that children will have taken part in new sports that they can take up in the future ensuring that they have a healthy lifestyle. Our new Nursery children have been for their first visit into school, as of September we will be running a full time nursery, we now have limited places left so if you are thinking of joining the Nursery next academic year please call in and see us for more information. Fingers crossed sports day for the Infant and junior children will take place this week, we hope you can join us and support your children.

Mrs Cartledge